
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

May 2021 

 

Greetings Dear Friends, 

God still amazes me!  Since the beginning of this year, we have had 9 churches 

partner with us financially bringing our total support level to 76%!  God is so 

good.  We are excited about being another step closer to 100% and look 

forward to seeing how God will work in the next few months.  We have 

meetings in GA, TN, FL, AL and TX and we are still planning and scheduling 

meetings. Please pray that God would fill in the dates that we still have open 

so that we may stay busy in our service for Him. 

 

Phil. 4:19 But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in 
glory by Christ Jesus. 

 
God is faithful.  He has always, and we know that He will provide all the 

support we need to get to New Zealand.  He has kept us healthy and safe for 

which we are very thankful.  Considering all the churches we’ve visited, hotels 

we’ve stayed in and people we’ve been in contact with, God has kept us 

healthy. 

 

New Zealand Prime Minister Jacinda Ardern has opened the Tasman Bubble 

– that is New Zealand and Australia are open for travel between the two 

countries and recently the Cook Islands.  This is a step in the right direction 

which will hopefully see the borders open fully to the US and other nations.  

Our prayer is that she will open the borders to the US soon so that we may go 

and get started.  Bro. Grove, the missionary with whom we will be working, 

has stated several times there is a great need for us to be there to help and share in the ministry of Victory Baptist Church. 

 

We are thankful for those that have donated so far toward our Setup Funds.  If you would like to help with this, donations may be 

sent to BIMI at the address on the footer of this letter with the notation “#1603 Setup Funds”  

 

 We have enjoyed getting to meet people in the different churches God allows us to be in.  What a blessing to see God 

moving, churches growing and people excited about telling others about the Lord.  We are humbled that God allows us to go to 

churches to encourage them in missions and to share the needs of New Zealand.  While we strive to be an encouragement to every 

church we are in, we are usually blessed over and above by the friendliness and hospitality of God’s people in these churches.  Thank 

you to all of you who have prayed for us or encouraged us along the way with thoughtful words.  You will never know how refreshing 

your words of encouragement are to us.    

 

We love you all and we’re praying for you as well. 

In Christ, 

Brett & Jenny Hoffman 

Jeremiah 17:7 

Prayer Requests 
New Supporting churches 

2021 schedule to fill 

Victory Baptist Church – Ashburton, New 

Zealand 

Safety and continued health as we travel 

Pastor Larry Williams – liver cancer 

Praises 

76% support level 

For continued safety and health as we’ve 

travelled 

 

 

SETUP FUNDS LIST 

Plane Tickets        $  3,000.00 

Quarantine $  3,000.00 

Household Furnishings $  7,000.00 

Vehicle $  7,200.00 

Shipping Crate $  3,500.00 

Upfront Rent/Deposit $  1,200.00 

TOTAL NEEDED $24,900.00 

 


